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PQ 22206/23*To ask the Minister for Health if he will provide an update on the provision 
of the new primary care centre at Boot Road, Clondalkin, Dublin 22; if there is a timeframe 
available for completion of the project and the opening of the centre; and if he will make 
a statement on the matter. -Eoin Ó Broin 

 
Dear Deputy Ó Broin,    
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of 
the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for 
response. 
 
The Primary Care Centre (PCC) on Boot Road, Clondalkin, Dublin 22 is being delivered 
through the HSE PCC operational lease mechanism. 
 
The services due to be provided by the HSE from the PCC include public health and 
community nursing, physiotherapy, occupational therapy, speech and language therapy, 
dietetics and counselling.  These services will be integrated with an on-site general 
practitioner service and provide an integrated service to the public all under one roof at this 
key central location.  HSE disability services will also be provided with a new centre for a 
network disability team. 
 
Construction of the centre is due to be completed in Q3 2023, and this will be followed by a 
process of equipping and commissioning of the new facility.  
 
It is anticipated Boot Road Primary Care Centre will be operational in Q1 2024.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
_______________ 
Paul de Freine 
National Director 
Capital & Estates 


